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St. Edmund’s R.C. Primary School - Newsletter
6th July 2018 (538)
Tel: 0161-205-1700

Sunday Masses: Vigil Mass – Saturday, 6.30 p.m. at St. Malachy’s

9:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. (signed for the deaf) at St. Patrick’s

                      Parish Website: www.sspatrickmalachy.org.uk
School Website: www.stedmundsrcprimaryschool.co.uk
School Twitter account: @stedmundsrcps

Facebook page: St. Edmund’s Roman Catholic Primary School

If there is any parent who wishes their child to be baptised, please contact the Parish Priest of the parish in which you live.  If you live within the boundaries of this parish, please see Father Jim after one of the Sunday Masses listed above.
Our next statement to live by is: ‘I can tell you how I look after myself.’
ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY MATTERS! 

	Nursery: 87.2%
	Reception: 93.3%
	Year 1: 99.3%
	Year 2: 98.5%

	Year 3: 98.7%
	Year 4: 97.7%
	Year 5: 94.8%
	Year 6: 93.3%
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Congratulations to all of those classes who met our attendance target last week -  we hope you enjoyed your extra playtime in the beautiful sunshine!  Our overall attendance was 95.3% which unfortunately falls well below our attendance target for the first time in quite a while, but I am sure we will all want to end the school year on a high and smash our 97% attendance target!  Year 1 celebrated today with their ice-cream party for the best attendance in June…their second month in a row! Well done children, parents and Mrs Fox!
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PRAYER AND WORSHIP: Believe it or not, our next Mass will be to celebrate and reflect on the academic year as we bid farewell to our Year 6 children.  Year 5 will lead the whole school Mass on Tuesday, 17th July at 9:15 a.m. We look forward to seeing many of you there! 
FACEBOOK: We hope you are enjoying seeing all of the trip posts that are on Facebook at the moment! The children are having a lovely time in school and want to share these experiences with you. 
SCHOOL UNIFORM – ADVANCE NOTICE:  We will shortly be moving towards an online system for buying school uniform. We are staying with the same supplier, Gooddies, so there will be no change to the excellent quality you are used to but we will no longer have any uniform available to buy in school.  Instead, parents will be able to follow a link on our school website to order and pay for uniform online.  There will be more items to choose from and your order can either be delivered to school free of charge or delivered to your home for a small cost. We are hoping this new system will be in place before the end of the summer term – ready for the new school year.  More details to follow.  We do still have some uniform available in school at the moment if you wish to buy now in advance of September but hurry… when it’s gone it’s gone!!
HOT HOT HOT!: As the hot weather continues, we ask that parents continue to take the relevant action to keep your child safe in the sun. Please apply sun-cream to your child each morning, they need a sun hat, they can wear school P.E. kit if this makes them more comfortable and they will need a water bottle. We will ensure that they play in the shade and are kept hydrated throughout the day. Many thanks for your support in this matter.
YEAR 5 PARENTS: It might seem a long way off but parents who have children in Year 5 now need to be thinking about which high school they wish to send their child to.  School have been sent important letters from the admissions team and these need to be collected from us and signed for by you to say you have received the letter.  Parents, please see either Ms Williams or call at the office to collect your letter. 

END OF YEAR EDUCATIONAL VISITS: SCHOOL TRIPS:  Our end of year trips are well underway! Please can you make sure that your child is in school by 8:50 a.m. on the morning of their trip as the coach will be leaving promptly. Please also ensure that they are wearing appropriate clothing for this weather which we will keep an eye on and advise about nearer the time! 

#PROUD: Last weekend saw our 5th annual trip to Aberdaron, North Wales, a beautiful part of the world.  Our Year 6 children had a wonderful time and we hope they enjoyed this memorable time together.  They really did us proud whilst we were there and so many people came to speak to the staff to congratulate the children on their impeccable behaviour and good manners. The children were an absolute credit to our school and their families.  This camping trip doesn’t just happen – it takes many months of organisation and all the staff in school contribute in some way to ensure that our children get to participate in this experience. I am sure you will join me in thanking all of our staff – we are truly blessed to have such a wonderful community! Supportive parents + committed staff = exceptional children. THANK YOU!
TRANSITION DAY:  On Monday, 16th July, we will have our transition day. Pupils who will be moving to St. Matthew’s in September will be spending the day there.  They are expected to wear our school uniform and make their own way to St. Matthew’s.  Here in school, where possible, children will meet their new teachers and learn all about their routines and expectations for their new year groups.  On that note, classroom changes are going to be kept to a minimum for September as there is a strong possibility that there will some planned disruption to the classrooms during the next academic year.  Watch this space and we will keep parents informed.

ANNUAL REPORTS: Next Friday, you will receive your child’s annual school report. This report is about your child and is meant for you as their parent.  Therefore, we ask that you read the report in the privacy of your own home and then discuss the contents of it with your child. Teachers will then be available after school on Monday 16th July if you would like to discuss the report.
ROCKING HORSE NURSERY: We often have parents making enquiries about the whereabouts of local nurseries. Rocking Horse Nursery (Oldham Road) has recently relocated to the previous Skittles Nursery site on the Wilsons estate, just round the corner from school.  Staff from the Nursery will be in the school playground next Thursday to speak to parents about their opening times etc. They’d also like to undertake some consultation with parents regarding before and after-school care as this is something they may be able to offer in the future.

CD FOR SALE: We are very proud of our musicians in school and our children love to learn music.  We are delighted to announce that Mrs Durcan has produced a long-awaited CD of her own music. For a limited time, this is available to buy from our school office for £10.00. Children – please see Mrs Durcan if you’d like her autograph on your copy of the CD!

QUIZ NIGHT: Father Jim is holding a quiz night on Wednesday 18th July at St. Patrick’s Church. It’s £5.00 a ticket which includes a hot-pot supper. All proceeds go to the Good Life Orphanage.  Please speak to the staff in the office if you’d like a ticket. Why not come along and support our parish?!
FINAL ASSEMBLY: Our final assembly will take place on Friday, 20th July, starting at 9:15 a.m. Parents are very welcome to join us in the hall.
BEE PROJECT: We are thrilled to announce that ‘BEEgrateful’ our bee will be exhibited at North City Library in Harpurhey this summer as part of ‘Bee in the City's Summer Sculpture Trail’. Why not try to take the family to visit it and all of the other lovely creations on this trail?! 
ONLINE GAMING SAFETY: It has come to our attention that some children have had some unpleasant experiences whilst gaming online and have been the victim of ‘pranks’ from members of the public.  Please visit the NSPCC’s website for some tips for staying safe online. https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-games-helping-children-play-safe/  
5 ways to help children play safe:
1. Check the game's content(Tab content hidden)


 HYPERLINK "https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-games-helping-children-play-safe/" 
2. Know how to mute, block and report(Tab content hidden)


 HYPERLINK "https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-games-helping-children-play-safe/" 
3. Be Share Aware(Tab content hidden)


 HYPERLINK "https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-games-helping-children-play-safe/" 
4. Activate safety settings(Tab content hidden)


 HYPERLINK "https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-games-helping-children-play-safe/" 
5. Keep the conversation going


MCA Holiday Programme: Manchester Communication Academy Summer Holiday Programme will run for 4 weeks this Summer from Monday, 30th July until Friday, 24th August every day between 9:15 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. for 5-16 year olds.  For more information, please contact Anthony Heaps (Lead Practitioner - Sport and Community Facilities) at MCA on 0161 202 0161.
LEARNING OUR LANGUAGE: Parents…want to improve your English in a fun way? Creative English is for you! Improve your English skills through fun activities and games. To express your interest and put your name on their list please call Kimberley at MCA on 0161 202 0161. 
MATHLETE OF THE WEEK: This week’s winners are: 
Reception: Jessica (780pts)  Year 2: Joel (4420pts)   
 Year 3: Kayden B (3573pts)  Year 4: Tolani (2370pts) Year 5: Emmanuel (12620pts)    
and the whole school winner goes to …Samuel in Year 1 with a fantastic score of- 16,700 pts!!!  
Well done to all our winners this week! Don’t forget that Mathletics can be accessed at home too – see your teacher if you need reminding of the login details. 
GOOD NEWS – SUPERSTAR PUPILS: The following pupils have either impressed their teachers or lunchtime staff this week and were rewarded in our weekly assembly: 

Victoria (Y6)   Kareem (Y6)     
Miley (Y4)    
Megan (Y4)      Lulya (Y1)     
Saul (Y1)      Isiuwa-Paris (R)     
    Jotham (R)   Denley (Y3)     Kayden P (Y3)
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
	Monday, 9th July
	End of year trip for Year 2 to Total Adrenaline

	Tuesday, 10th July
	End of year trip for Year 1 to Gulliver’s World

	Wednesday, 11th July
	End of year trip for Year 4 to Eureka!

	Thursday, 12th July
	End of year trip for Nursery to Smithills Open Farm

	Friday, 13th July
	School reports to be distributed

	Monday, 16th July
	Transition Day

Opportunity to meet teachers to discuss reports after 3:30 p.m

	Tuesday, 17th July
	Leavers’ Mass & party day for Y6, Disco & parties – 50p per pupil

	Thursday, 19th July 
	Sports Day Assembly at 9:15 a.m.

	Friday, 20th July
	Final assembly, school closes at 1:30 p.m.


SPECIAL PRAYERS: Please remember the following people in your prayers this week: Mrs Lee, Miss Withers, Mrs Gavigan and family and Fr. Ged as he celebrates his 25th year of priesthood- Congratulations! Please let us know by informing the office if you would like us to include a member of your family in our prayers.
Stay with us, Lord, on our journey.
